
Life and Work – March 16, 2025 
 

We accept the following donation to the Memorial Fund: 
* In memory of Don Parsons from Pat Ryan. 
 

We accept the following donation to the Music Fund: 
* In memory of Verna Howse from Doug and Joan Bursey and family. 
 
Bulletins: After some careful thought, our church council has reversed 
the decision to move to a paperless service. We will continue to print 
bulletins but to shrink our carbon footprint we would like to reduce 
the number of bulletins that we print.  To this end, we encourage 
people to follow the service via projection, to share bulletins when 
possible, or to download a digital version of the bulletin on their 
phones.  
 
Prayers of the People: Throughout this Lent, we are making the 
Prayers of the People really of the people. Last season, we 
emphasized this by having the worship assistant pray the prayers (that 
Rev. James wrote). However, this season we will highlight this 
differently and invite you to let us know what you want prayed for. 
When you come into the church there will be slips of paper for you to 
write prayer intentions on and then they will be brought up the front 
during the offering. Alternatively email Rev. James with your prayer 
requests. james@stjamesuc.org 
 
A Word from Jamie Downey: We received word recently from Donna 
Downey that her son Jamie's kidney function continues to worsen. We 
ask that you read this post through this Facebook link 
https://www.facebook.com/share/p/15xuMxT8j3/?mibextid=wwXIfr 
and circulate it if you can. We join Donna and her mom Shirley in 
praying for Jamie and his family. 
 
Annual congregational Meeting March 23rd: The council will be  
serving sandwiches and sweets for lunch right after the service in the 
auditorium and we will go upstairs for the meeting directly after lunch 
to start around 12:45. For this meeting, we will be electing a number 
of positions on church council. We encourage you to see the list on the 
bulletin board in the church foyer. In addition, we will be discussing a 
new governance model. Both a summary and the full revised 
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constitution are available for review. There will be a lunch and learn in 
regard to the model on March 16. 
 
 
Financial Update:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
AOTS Men's Club Meeting: There will be a AOTS men’s club meeting 
on Wednesday, March 19 with lunch served at 1:00 pm. Portugal Cove-
St Phillip’s Fire Chief Fred Hollett will be our special guest. New 
members always welcome 
 
Bible Study on the Significance of the Cross: We have two time slots 
for this study: Sundays at 12:45 in the library and Thursdays at 7 pm 
via Zoom. The next Sunday session will be March 30 (two weeks off for 
a Lunch n Learn on March 16 and our ACM on March 23). Thursday 
sessions will be March 13, 27, April 3 and 10. Use this link to join for 
this evening (March 13) and the other Thursdays: 
 
Meeting ID: 826 8749 2102 
Passcode: 674372 
 



Lenten Prayer: Along with study, prayer is another important practice 
during Lent. To this end, Rev. James will be leading centering prayer 
on Thursdays at 12:15 pm. He will do so via Zoom. Centering prayer is 
a prayer of quiet and stillness. He will explain it more as part of the 
group practice. 
 

Follow this link to take part: 
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/82667792442?pwd=AMc6XzwxdKVpDcpiGIb
RQoUHnXbhw0.1 
 

Meeting ID: 826 6779 2442    Passcode: 401894 
 
UCW Spring Tea and Bake Sale: The UCW will be holding the Spring 
Tea and Bake Sale in the auditorium on Saturday, April 12, 2025 from 
2-4pm. Tickets are $10.00 and can be obtained from any UCW 
member. Tickets will also be available at the door We welcome any 
support you can give, baked goods or a monetary donation, all 
donations are gratefully appreciated, proceeds go to the life and work 
of the church. Contact Sheilah Beckett 709-726-7421 or Barbara Butt 
at 709-687-1041 
 
"Happiness doesn't result for what we get, but from what we give" 
                      ~Author Unknown" 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     Get Ready for a Night of Laughter, Mystery, and Mischief! 
It’s Prohibition time in Newfoundland, and Spirit of Newfoundland is 
bringing you the most exciting show of the year—Lover’s Lies and 
Libations - A Prohibition Tale! On March 28, 2025,  
Gower St UC doors open at 6:30 p.m. to a rollicking evening full of 
chaos, mistaken identities, and bootlegged spirits! The irrepressible 
Doyle family has transformed their family-owned pub into a funeral 
home with a hidden gem—Prohibition Hall, a speakeasy tucked away in 
the shadows. But when opening night brings a flurry of mistaken 

https://stjamesuc.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=3a347e76a2e5a7071b74abb99&id=21a7b31670&e=2453d66ee4
https://stjamesuc.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=3a347e76a2e5a7071b74abb99&id=21a7b31670&e=2453d66ee4


identities, unexpected guests, and a flurry of uproarious shenanigans, 
this is an evening of fun you’ll never forget. 

 Dinner, Show & Non-Stop Entertainment – All just $120/person!  
This is your chance to grab your spot for an unforgettable night filled 
with laughter, libations, and the kind of drama you’ll be talking about 
for months! 
Bypass the downtown parking, park at St. James and avail of our taxi 
service to Gower St UC. Enquire about our childcare availability.  
Dietary considerations available upon request. Tax receipts issued for 
a $50 portion of the ticket. 

 Tickets are selling fast, so get yours today! Hosted by Gower St,  
St. James, and Cowan Heights United Churches. Don’t wait—this night 
promises to be an absolute blast, and you’re going to want to be there 
when the Prohibition Hall shenanigans unfold.  

 


